


 





 





 





 



 



 
Our ref: EN2011/0254~0230 Your ref: PA2014/0745 

Mr Peter McQueen  Chairman  Development Consent Authority GPO Box 
1680 

DARWIN NT 0801 Dear Mr McQueen, 

RE: PA2014/0745 – Lot 5182 Town of Darwin, Subdivision to create 6 
lots 

The Northern Territory Environment Protection Authority (NT EPA) has 
reviewed planning application PA2014/0745 and provides the following 
advice. 

Contaminated land 

The planning application highlights that soils onsite are contaminated (e.g. 
with potential asbestos, car batteries, paints, hydrocarbons, acids). Due to 
the potential risks to human health the NT EPA recommends that the 
proponent demonstrate that the site is suitable for its proposed use. As 
such the NT EPA recommends the following condition be included in the 
development permit. 

Condition Precedent: A qualified person, under section 68 of Waste 
Management and Pollution Control Act, must provide a Statement of 
Environmental Audit that the site is suitable for its intended use(s), and the 
statement will be complied with on completion of the permitted 
development. This statement will form part of this permit and must be 
provided to the Northern Territory Environment Protection Authority. 

Fill material 

The planning application highlights that fill will be imported for use onsite. 
As such the NT EPA recommends that the following conditions be included 
in the development permit. 

Condition: The proponent must ensure that only clean fill (virgin 
excavated natural material) or inert fill is accepted and that the inert fill has 
been adequately assessed as being suitable for its intended use(s). 



Condition: A qualified person, under section 68 of Waste Management 
and Pollution Control Act must provide a statement that any stockpile 
existing on the site is suitable for its intended use(s), and removed from the 
site if declared not suitable. 
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Dust 

The proposed stockpiles have to the potential to be sources of dust, 
particularly during the dry season. Should the development be approved, 
the NT EPA recommends that the develop permit include a condition which 
requires the proponent to manage dust to ensure it does not leave the site. 

Yours sincerely, 

Wendy Welsh  Northern Territory Environment Protection Authority 10 
November 2014 

	
  


